From:

To: Records Department
Cc: Cir Helen Hughes

Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

Date: Monday, 10 July 2023 11:17:10 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to voice my objection to the proposal to build the Organic Waste Transfer Station in Lidcombe.

I have recently moved to Lidcombe and am concerned that I did not heard about this proposal until Saturday.

Nothing was sent to me from the council regarding this matter. This alone is concerning as this proposal affects the area I live in.

I vehemently oppose this proposal for the following reasons:

- It is too close to Lidcombe commercial and residential areas.
- The area is already congested with traffic due to the local schools.
- The volume of trucks driving through our streets will cause congestion and potential damage to the roads, especially with trucks coming from across the Sydney Metropolitan area.
- The section of road of the proposed Organic Waste Transfer Station is already quite narrow with large trucks parked on each side of the road permanently.
- No way to control the odour once the tip is functional, leading to bad air quality for residents of the area.
- Hours of operation will impact the quality of life for residents with noise and traffic.
- The Organic Waste Transfer Station should be in a wholly industrial area not very close to the residential area. In fact, there are new apartments being built which are close to completion about 100 metres away from the proposed site. The residents who will be moving into these apartments will have a rubbish tip as their neighbour if this proposal goes ahead. This will be quite unfair as some of the people who have bought these apartments may not know of the proposal for the Organic Waste Transfer Station.

I hope the Council will take in the serious concerns of the residents of Lidcombe and reject the proposal for the Organic Waste Transfer Station. Council should look after the residents of Lidcombe and not favour businesses just to make money. I do not see any benefits of having an Organic Waste Transfer Station in Lidcombe.

Regards,

Document Set ID: 11234235 Version: 1, Version Date: 13/11/2024